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Finn ish  Center  Assoc ia t i on  

  FOR MEMBERS OF THE FINNISH CENTER ASSOCIATION  

                                               CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
  

 December 

  01  Friday Night Buffet 5 ï 8 pm 

  02  Saturday Independence Day Celebration 5 pm 

  03  Sunday Lecture by Sharon Rahkonen Franklin 2 pm 

  05  Rental 

  06  Wednesday Coffee & Cake to celebrate Finnish Independence 

  07  Rental 

  08  Friday Night Buffet 5 ï 8 pm 

  08  Friday Novi Band Concert 7 pm 

  09  Rental 

  10  Sunday Finnish American Singers of Michigan Concert 4 pm 

  12  Tuesday Little Christmas Concert 7 pm 

  13  Rental 

  13  Wednesday FCA Board Meeting 6:30 pm 

  16  Saturday Pikkujoulu with Finnish Christmas Dinner 5 pm 

  17  Sunday Candlelight Memorial Service w/

        dinner 2 ï 4 pm 

  22  Friday Closed for Christmas holiday 

  25  Monday Closed for Christmas 

  29  Friday Closed 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 January 

  01  Monday Closed for New Yearôs 

  04  Rental 

  05  Friday Night Buffet 5 ï 8 pm 

  06  Rental 

  10  Wednesday FCA Board Meeting 6:30 pm 

  19  Friday Night Buffet 5 - 8 pm 

  28  Sunday Open House 1 - 4 pm 

  31  Wednesday Monthly Luncheon 12 noon 

 

 

Weekly Events 

 Finnish American Singers 

      Monday 7 pm 

 Library 

      Open Monday 10 am-2 pm 

 Nikkarin Talo 

      Mondays 9 am 

 Finlandia Garden Club 

      Mondays 9 am 

Monthly Events 

 Finnish Conversation 

       1st Friday of the month 10 am 

 Book Club 

       Last Monday of the month 1 pm 

 Luncheon 

        Last Wednesday of the month  

        12  noon 

  Open House 

        Last Sunday of the month 1-4 pm 

 

Reservations are recommended  

for all events. 
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35200 W. Eight Mile Road 

Farmington Hills, MI 

48335-5208 
Tel: (248) 478-6939 

Fax: (248) 478-5671 

finnishcenter@gmail.com 

www.finnishcenter.org 
 

Officers 
Mia Lamminen, Chairman 

Roger Wanttaja, Vice Chairman 

Robert Waissi, Secretary 

Marlene Ruuskanen, Treasurer 

Board of Trustees 

1 Year 

Olli Lamminen, Henrikki Pantsar, 

Marlene Russkanen 

2 Year 

Cynthia Haffey, Roger Wanttaja, 

Robert Waissi 

3 Year 
Mia Lamminen, James Lee, 

Mary OôBrien 

Alternates 

#1 Carol Tudball 
#2 Terry Ball 

#3 Wayne Walli 
 

Financial Review 

Fran Fadie, Eunice Gould, 

Sarah Wiideman 
 

Committee Chairpersons 

Building & Grounds 
Roger Wanttaja 

Cultural 

Yvonne Lockwood 

Education 
Katri Ervamaa 

Finance 

Olli Lamminen 

Gift Shop 
Mary OôBrien 

Mailing 

Alice Manley 

Membership 
Anu Pantsar 

Publicity & Publications 

Fran Fadie 

Social 

Mary OôBrien 

 
 

SENIOR CITIZEN HOUSING  

CORPORATION 

Cynthia Haffey, Chairman 
 

Tapiola Village 
Laura Fultz, Manager 

(248) 471-3802 

Tapiola@ameritech.net 
 

Freedom Square 

Theresa Show, Manager 
(248) 442-7250 

CHAIRMANôS CORNER 
 

Our eventful December starts with Finlandôs Independence Celebration that 

will be held December 2.  A wonderful program is in store for you followed by 

a Finnish dinner. 

 

The independence of Finland is now 100 years old. This makes Finland one of 

the youngest independent nations within the European Union.  Finnish inde-

pendence was not easily acquired ï it required a heavy toll in pursuing the Civil 

War. Finnish Independence has been even costlier to maintain.  Finland had to 

fight three wars ï Winter War, Continuation War and Lappish War ï to main-

tain its independence. The wars were none of which it wanted nor initiated.   

 

Continued Finnish Independence after the wars was a miracle. Finland had lost 

two wars to its neighbor that was 52 times bigger, that most Finns hated and 

that was in control of Finnish policies after the war. After the war, Finnish lead-

ers became trusted friends of its historical enemy. Paasikivi ï Kekkonen ï Pres-

idents following the wars ï diplomacy converted its biggest enemy to its big-

gest and most profitable trading partner. Finland and its well-being today is the 

result of its Presidents diplomatic skills ï the world of today could learn from 

this. 

 

Our recent Scandinavian Market was highly successful ï both in attendance and 

in revenue. It was nice to get together with other Nordic neighbors and meet 

friends while enjoying local foods of Finland and Norway.   

 

Over several years Gene Belttari has been in charge of organizing Charity Pok-

er events,  an important fundraiser for us. I would like to thank him for his 

management of those events. This year we broke all past records in revenue.   

 

Make sure you mark your calendars for other important events happening this 

month, including Friday night suppers, the Novi Band Concert, Finnish Ameri-

can Singers concert, a Little Christmas concert, Pikkujoulu with a Finnish 

Christmas dinner and finally our Candlelight memorial Service. Check our cal-

endar for days and times of these important events.   

 

Finally, I want to thank all our tireless volunteers for another successful year.  

It takes a lot of effort to keep the Center in operation,  it takes a lot of ñsisuò 

which we Finns are famous for.   

 

Have a wonderful, peaceful Christmas Holiday and look forward to seeing you 

at the Finnish Center in 2018. 

 

Mia Lamminen  

Chairman   
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FRIDAY NIGHT DINNERS 
December 1  

December 8 with Novi Band Concert 

January 5 

January 19 

5-8 pm 

FinnFolk plays during dinner! 

 

 KIITOS 
 

Thank you to all involved who made the Scandinavian Market a success. Special thanks 

to all our exhibitors: Finn Weavers, Nordkap Lodge/Sons of Norway,  Fritzcraft, The 

Swedish Club, Swedish Club Womenôs Organization, Jenny Lind Club of Michigan, 

Scandia House, Danish Brotherhood, Accents by Agatha, Richard Willard, Finnish 

Family Bath Products, The Lavender Fleece, Evil Queen, Salka Armstrong and Matti 

Pihlgren, Susan Fogarasi and Sarina Siljander. Thank you to Nordkap Lodge/Sons of 

Norway and Lila Ball with FCA volunteers who again provided great food for the visi-

tors. Thank you also goes to all the tireless volunteers at the admissions, gift shop sales, 

bake sale, kitchen and food service. who made it all happen and not to forget the volun-

teers setting up the hall.  Without our volunteers we could not have done it.  Our bakers 

did a great job in filling the table for the bake sale. Thank you Nancy Rajala for coordi-

nating the bake sale and Paul Rajala and his crew who provided pasties which sold out 

in no time. Thank you also to Mary OôBrien who had stocked up the gift store with 

great gift items, food and candy. Finally a special thanks to Finnfolk for providing mu-

sic for the occasion.   
 

The date for next yearôs Market is November 10, 2018.   

Mark your Calendars! 
 

KIITOS! 

Mia Lamminen 

       (see photos on page 10) 

HOLIDAY  

GATHERINGS  

AWAIT 
 

 

Little Christmas Concert 

Tuesday, December 12 

7 pm 
 

and 
 

Pikkujoulu 

Finnish Christmas Dinner 

Saturday, December 16 

5 pm 

FCA  

member  

Edward Hyypio  

with his great 

grandson Ollie 

on the front 

page of the 

Finnish  

American  

Reporter. 
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FROM THE LIBRARY   
 

  

Any Finnish child will tell you that Santa Claus (joulupukki) comes from Finland, specifically from a far 

northern fell called Korvatunturi. Because no one is allowed to visit this secret place, Finland has estab-

lished two Christmas-themed locations, Santa Claus Village and SantaPark near Rovaniemi, where people 

may visit, and sometimes even see Santa himself. 

 

Santa Claus Village was the first of these to appear, almost by accident. Rovaniemi was almost completely 

destroyed in the Lapland War, following the Winter and Continuation Wars. In 1950 Eleanor Roosevelt 

came to Rovaniemi to see the rebuilding process. She also wanted to see the Arctic Circle. The Rovaniemi 

officials rushed to build a cabin eight kilometers north of the city, at the Arctic Circle. This building, which 

still stands, was the first building of Santa Claus Village. Since then, many buildings containing shops and 

restaurants have been added so that it is indeed, a little village. There is a husky park, where you can get 

husky rides, and a reindeer enclosure where you can go for reindeer rides when there is snow. You can 

learn about Christmas traditions at the Christmas exhibition. Santa is often on the premises and you can get 

your picture taken with him. The village is open year round. 

 

There is a real post office in Santa Claus Village, where a large variety of Christmas-related items, Christ-

mas cards and CDs are sold. All mail sent from this post office is postmarked with a special Santa Claus 

postmark. Visitors can specify that their mail be sent at the next Christmas, regardless of when they actual-

ly visit the post office. Santa receives hundreds of thousands of letters every year. So far he has received 

letters from 199 countries. He can be reached by writing: Santa Claus, Santaôs Main Post Office, 96930 

Napapiiri, Finland. 

 

The Arctic Circle cuts right through Santa Claus Village. A white line denoting the Arctic Circle is painted 

across the park. Visitors officially enter the Arctic Circle area when they cross the line. This is a very pop-

ular photo spot for visitors. 

 

Another Christmas theme park, SantaPark, was opened in November 1998 on national highway 4, about 9 

km northeast of Rovaniemi. This is all in one structure, a huge man-made cavern inside bedrock where vis-

itors descend via a large portal. Jolly and cheerful elves will guide you through a fun filled day. You can 

meet the beautiful Ice Princess in her Icy Kingdom in the Ice Gallery as well as drive the Fairytale Train as 

many times as you want, then decorate gingerbread cookies in Mrs. Gingerbreadôs Bakery. Santa also has a 

post office here and he himself also sometimes appears in his office. If you would like to learn to become 

an elf, you can do that in the Elf School. You can get lunch and mouth-watering delicacies at SantaPark 

Cafeô, while elves of SantaPark present their magical show on the main stage. One should not miss the Toy 

Factory Shopping Area. 

 

SantaPark is open during the summer season (closed on Sundays), and during the winter in November, De-

cember and January, and other times by request. Admission is charged except for children under three. The 

ticket is valid for two days. 

 

If you want more information about either of these attractions, that is available from the Rovaniemi Tourist 

Bureau. 

 

Lillian Lehto 

lklehto@comcast.net 

       (see photos on page 5) 

mailto:lklehto@comcast.net
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Library (continued from page 4) 

Santa Claus Village 

SantaPark 

The Artic Circle 

HOLIDAY  

GREETINGS 

from 
 

John Saetta 

Neil Manley 

Debra Rajala 

Dolores Rajala 

Roger Wanttaja 

Randy Wanttaja 

Pearl & Ray Wanttaja 

Mia & Olli Lamminen 

Luise & Norbert Leppanen 

Marlene & Timo Ruuskanen 

GIFT SHOP 
 

It has been a busy couple of months in the gift 

shop.  We were very successful at the Scandina-

vian Market. With all  the eager shoppers we ran 

out of merchandise and had to order more for 

Finnish 100 celebration.  I would like to thank 

everyone who helped. You are what made the 

day a great event. And to all the shoppers thank 

you for coming to support your Finnish Center. 

 

We have many new items in the shop, so please 

come and check them out and if you are still 

wanting an item for a keepsake for Finland's 

100th Anniversary we have some different 

things to choose from. And keep us in mind for 

your gift giving. 

 

We at the gift shop, Amy, Sherrill, Gailyn Mc 

Mahon, and Mary, want to wish you a very 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.   

 

Mary OôBrien 


